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Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

A very warm welcome back to everyone and an even warmer welcome to our new year 7 students 

who joined the college community this week.  Warm is most certainly the word, as the temperature 

this week has been very high.  Most students have sensibly left jumpers at home, as they are 

certainly not necessary at the moment!  It’s a good idea to bring a refillable water bottle each day, as 

we have two chilled water dispensers that can be accessed before college and at break and 

lunchtimes every day.  Our year 7 students are getting used to the catering system and enjoying the 

menu choices. Also, don’t forget that we provide a piece of toast free of charge from the canteen 

between 8.30 am and 8.50 am daily. 

At the end of August we were delighted to give out an absolutely superb set of GCSE results to our 

outgoing year 11 cohort.  They reaped the results of their hard work, gaining excellent grades that 

have enabled them to set forth on their next steps in education with great confidence.  Our press 

release can be read here.  My sincere thanks to all of our dedicated staff for working so hard to 

support our young people. 

In our assemblies this week we showcased a number of really exciting initiatives that will be taking 

place this academic year, such as ‘Learning Champions’ and ‘Did you Know?’.  We’re already seeing 

our students getting involved with great enthusiasm! We made the first Learning Champion draw at 

lunchtime today. 

In assemblies  I also reminded students that mobile phones must be switched off and out of sight at 

all times on our site and that chewing gum and jewellery are not allowed at college.  We’re very 

grateful for your support in reinforcing our expectations at home. 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

A new academic year means new Chaplaincy clubs and activities as well as an opportunity to become 

a Chaplaincy representative!  Chaplaincy reps will be given their very own Chaplaincy badge and are 

encouraged to attend a meeting every Tuesday lunchtime to explore more about the Christian faith 

and discuss different topics with each other.  They will also be advocates for the different faith 

opportunities that will be happening throughout the year, including youth Masses and retreats! 

Mr Fusi 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/exam-results-2023/


Lay Chaplain 

 

Art Club 

Year 7, 8 and 9 are welcome to attend art club, starting on Wednesday 13th September from 3.30 pm  

- 4.30 pm. 

Mrs Stewart-Thomas 

Head of Art, Design and Technology 

 

Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school, nursery or playgroup when 

they're unwell. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school  on the first day.  Let them 

know that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 



Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, 

keep them off school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 

If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well 

enough, they can go to school. 

Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they have symptoms of 

COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

For advice on more illnesses: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/  

 

Flu Vaccinations 

On Friday 15th September, the North Essex Immunisation Team will visit the college to offer Flu 

vaccinations to all students.  In order for your child to be given the vaccine, please click the below 

link to complete a consent form. 

https://forms.office.com/e/sBTxV8HHAf 

The deadline to complete your child’s consent form is Wednesday 13th September 2023.  We cannot 

guarantee any forms submitted after this date will be accepted at the school session. 

This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child against flu.  Flu can be an unpleasant 

illness and sometimes causes serious complications.  Vaccinating your child will also help protect 

more vulnerable family members and friends by preventing the spread of flu. 

The vaccine is free and most children have it up their nose (nasal spray) which is quick and 

painless.  The nasal spray is the most effective vaccine for children.  If you do not wish for your child 

to receive the spray due to it containing porcine gelatine and would prefer for them to have the 

injectable vaccine, please contact us on the number provided below. 

Since the programme was introduced, most children offered the vaccines in schools have had the 

immunisation. 

If you have any queries, please contact the immunisation team on: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2FsBTxV8HHAf&data=05|01|c.francis%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|a3b25f8380e24116606c08dbb03a57e4|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638297536839409504|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=FRI8c3D5EUlKLI1GLuRGE9hgs1c4d9UXPBAAkJ%2FUI9A%3D&reserved=0


0300 790 0597 – Essex, Southend, Thurrock 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor.  Parent governors are parents/carers of a student 

(or students) at the college and are appointed by the parent body following self-nomination.  

Training is available for all governors. 

If you would like to find out more, or would like a self-nomination form, please contact Jack Minto, 

Clerk to the Governors, by email j.minto@stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk by Monday 18th September 

2023. 

Whatsapp Privacy Settings 

Change group privacy settings 

1. Tap > Settings. 

2. Tap Privacy > Groups. 

3. Select one of the following options: 

• Everyone: Everyone, including people outside of your phone's address book contacts, can 

add you to groups without your approval. 

• My contacts: Only contacts in your phone's address book can add you to groups without 

your approval. If a group admin who's not in your phone's address book tries to add you to a 

group, they'll get a pop-up that says they can't add you and will be prompted to tap Invite to 

group or press Continue, followed by the send button, to send a private group invite through 

an individual chat. You'll have three days to accept the invite before it expires. 

• My contacts except...: Only contacts in your phone’s address book, except those you exclude, 

can add you to groups without your approval. After selecting My contacts except… you can 

search for or select contacts to exclude. If a group admin you exclude tries to add you to a 

group, they’ll get a pop-up that says they can’t add you and will be prompted to tap Invite to 

group followed by the send button to send a private group invite through an individual chat. 

You'll have three days to accept the invite before it expires. 

4. If prompted, tap Done. 

Every time you need to add a new contact to your contact list, you need to update the list! 

Remember, you should be aged 13+ to use WhatsApp 

mailto:j.minto@stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk


 

Group chats 

 

Communications Sent Out This Week 

Year 7 - Meet the tutor 

Year 10  - Laptop Scheme 

Catering Menu - Week B 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/assets/Year-7-meet-the-tutor-Sept-2023.pdf
https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/assets/Year-10-GCSE-Recovery-Programme-Laptop-Scheme-September-2023.pdf


For the full list of menu choices this week, please click here 

 

 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

Instagram Highlights 

 



 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Week Commencing 11th September 2023  - Week B 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en
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